
 
            16 May 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents,                  
 
We apologise for the lateness of this note, but it is important that we are able to hold our Cross 
Country Carnival prior to next Friday, when the Zone Cross Country is due to take place. 
 
Hornsby Council have closed Rofe Park for tomorrow and are not going to make any further 
decision about its use until 2pm tomorrow.  In light of this, we have devised the following plan for 
Monday 20 May 2024 to conduct our Cross Country. 
 
Plan A = Rofe Park – Monday 20 May 2024 
 
If Council opens Rofe Park for use on Monday the school will hold its Cross Country there on 
Monday. Students will walk there under supervision of the teachers. 
 
Plan B (if Rofe Park remains closed) – Asquith Park – Monday 20 May 2024 
 
The students will walk to Asquith Oval under the direction of their teachers, leaving school at 
9.30am (Monday 20 May) and returning at the conclusion of the carnival. 
 
We will notify the community via School Bytes tomorrow around 2:30pm once Hornsby Council 
updates the school on the availability of the ovals. 
 
Please sign the permission note below and return it to school tomorrow morning to acknowledge 
both plans. 
 
I thank you for your understanding and support with this matter. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Chad Lawrence                           Matt Pinchbeck 
Sport Coordinator                       Principal 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 YEARS 3-6 SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY – Monday 20 May 2024 

 
 
I give permission for my child _______________________________ Class ______ to walk to and 
from Rofe Park or Asquith Park, depending on the availability of ovals, for the School Cross 
Country Carnival on Monday 20 May 2024. Teachers will be supervising the students. 
 
 
Signed Parent/Guardian: __________________________________ Date: ______________ 
 
Name: ________________________________________________  


